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Dear Parents and Carers, 

The Campers are here! 
I am so pleased the weather has cleared up!  The Campout is looking good! I experienced it for the first time last year and 

am so looking forward to this evening!  

This week again seems to have flown by.  It has been a relatively short one although as usual we have managed to fit an 

awful lot into our week. 

I have a couple of additional dates to share with you.  In particular we will have our parent forum on Thursday 6th October 

at 9am.   I know some of you would prefer an evening event but I would very much like to introduce our HSLW and new 

SENCo to you during their working day.  

Our website upgrade is all ready to go, we are just waiting for Hampshire IT to do one final adjustment and then we will go 

live.  Thank you for your patience and support.  

Communication again!  We have started our recruitment process.  I just have one or two formalities to complete before I 

can share more details with you .  All being well our new Admin Assistant should be joining out team after half term. 

With communication in mind, please can I also remind you that if you have any concern or query please contact your class 

teacher via email (adminoffice@holme.goodshepherdtrust.org.uk) or through Dojo in the first instance and as soon as 

possible so we can address any issues promptly.  It is not possible for teachers to reply into the evening or over the 

weekend, but will always contact you as soon as possible. 

Learning wise this week I have again seen some super writing in year 5  and year 6.  The children seem to be enthused by 

their Ancient Greece topic!   Year 4 have been working on their times tables this week as well as enjoying their Roman topic.  

The cave painting in year 3 has been most impressive as has the knowledge and understanding of Space and Space travel in 

year 2.  In Year 1 RWInc phonics is well underway and the team are working hard to develop the outside area for our 

children. Next week our year 2 children are looking forward to their visit to Winchester Science Centre!  I can’t wait to hear 

all about it!   

Our Cloak Room award went to year 4 this week, well done Falcons  and our attendance HEROs this week were year 5 with 

98.89%this week.  Well done Hawks !  

Whilst thinking about attendance, please look back at last week’s newsletter about our updated absence policy and absence 

request form.  It is so important that, if your children are well enough, they are in school.  As you know I am unable to 

authorise family holidays taken in term and if you choose to take your children out of school you may receive fine. If you 

have any questions or concerns, please contact the office to make an appointment with Vanessa or myself in confidence or 

your can contact Vanessa directly via email hslw@holme.goodshepherdtrust.org.uk 

Admission into our school and secondary transfer September 2023  

A reminder of information shared with you last week on applying for school places for the academic year 2023/24.  We 

have our open morning for parents looking for infant places in September 2023 on November 3rd and I know many of our 

local secondary schools are holding their open evenings over the next few weeks.  Please visit https://www.hants.gov.uk/

educationandlearning/admissions/applicationprocess/year7 for information on how to apply for secondary school places 

and www.hants.gov.uk/admissions for more information on applying for infant places.   

Applications for starting School (Year R) in September 2023 open on 1 November 2022 and the deadline for applications is 

15 January 2023.  You will then be notified by email on 17 April 2023. 

For transfer to Secondary School (Year 7) applications opened on 12 September 2022 and the deadline is 31 October 2022.  

You will then be notified on 1 March 2023. 

I think that is about all for the time being!  Have a lovely weekend, thank you again for all your support and see you all on 

Monday. 

Sarah Stevenson,  

Headteacher 

  

 

KEY DATES 

 Monday 26th September re-scheduled Year 2 
trip to Winchester Science Centre  

 Thursday 6th October  

 Friday 7th October Year 3 Butser Ancient Farm 
trip and Year 4 Fishbourne Trip. 

 13th October School photographer in school 

 Tuesday 18th October  3.30 to 6pm parent 
meetings 

 Wednesday 19th October 4.30 to 7pm parent 
meetings 

 20th October Handball Tournament at Oakmoor 

 24th to 28th October—half term break. 

 3rd November—Open morning for 2023-24 
intake 

 21st November—Wintershall Travelling Crib 
visiting the school 

 23rd November—Year 6 Trip to London 

 Thursday 6th December – Hockey  tournament  

 12th December  1.30pm EYFS/KS1 Nativity 
performance 

 13th December 6pm EYFS/KS1 Nativity 
Performance 

 14th December Carol Services 

 15th December Christmas Jumper day, 
Christmas dinner in school and Christmas party. 

 16th December Break up for Christmas at 
1.30pm 

 3rd January INSET Day 

 4th January return to school 

 Further INSET days—Monday 17th April and 
Friday 30th June 
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Forest school information! 

  

Mr Milam will be leading this with the class teacher and the lessons will relate to the class topic.  We are lucky 

enough to have him with us for the whole day now on a Friday, so we are able to offer sessions for two year 

groups.  Please see below for the dates for each year 

 Forest School Timetable 

   Morning Afternoon 

16 Sept – 30 Sept  Year 5 Year 2 

7 Oct – 21 Oct  Year 4 Year 1 

4 Nov – 18 Nov  Year 3 Year 6 

25 Nov – 9 Dec  Year R Year 5 

6 Jan – 20 Jan  Year 2 Year 4 

27 Jan – 10 Feb  Year 1 Year 3 

24 Feb – 10 Mar  Year 6 Year R 

17 Mar – 31 Mar  Year 5 Year 2 

21 Apr – 5 May  Year 4 Year 1 

12 May – 26 May  Year 3 Year 6 

9 June    Year R  Year 5 

13 June   Year R Year 4 

23 June   Year R Year 3 

30 June   Year 2  

7 July   Year 1  

14 July   Year R  
 
Ideally the children should wear the following as a minimum: 

 · Vest 

· Short or long sleeved tee shirt 

· Jumper or fleece (1 or 2 thinner ones work well) 

· A hat which will fit under a hood 

· Gloves or mittens which may be worn when required 

· 2 pairs of socks 

· Jogging bottoms 

  

As we are in the Autumn/Winter months and the forest can be very cold and wet, please ensure that your child has 

several layers of clothing on with a change of socks. The children should come to school in their forest school 

clothes and can stay in them for the whole day. Please make sure though that they do have a change of socks 

and dry shoes or boots. If you have your own waterproofs from home then please do wear them however the 

school have a supply for you to wear! 

 

PE INFORMATION 

 Monday—Nightingales and Owls 

 Tuesday—Woodpeckers, Falcons 
and Robins 

 Wednesday Falcons, Robins, 
Nightingales and Hawks  

 Thursday—Woodpeckers. 

 Friday—Hawks and Owls 

FROTH DATES 

  Tuesday 27th September 
FROTH AGM (7.15pm at school) 

 14th October - Quiz Night 

 4th November - Bags2School 

 4th November - Firework 
Theme Disco 

 27th November Christmas Fair  

 10th February -  Valentine 
Theme Disco 

 24th February - Bags2School 

 9th June - Bags2School 

 16th June - Summer Beach 
Disco 



Year 1 having fun 
wearing masks as 
part of their Read 

Write Inc 
learning , making 
springs sorting in 

Maths and 
materials and 

waterproofing in 
Science. 








